
 

 

Measure M Taxpayer Oversight Committee 
 
 
April 11, 2017 
 
 
To:  Michael Hennessey, Chair   
  Board of Directors 
  Orange County Transportation Authority 
 
From:  Taxpayer Oversight Committee 
 
Subject: 26th Annual Measure M Public Hearing 
 
In accordance with Attachment C “Taxpayer Oversight Committee,” the Taxpayer 
Oversight Committee (TOC) is required to conduct an annual public hearing to determine 
whether the Orange County Transportation Authority (Authority) is proceeding in 
accordance with the Renewed Measure M (M2) Transportation Ordinance and Investment 
Plan.   
 
The TOC conducted the annual public hearing on April 11, 2017. No items were presented 
at the hearing to indicate that the Authority was not proceeding in accordance with the M2 
Plans during 2016. 
 
Based upon the above-mentioned hearing, 2015/16 Local Transportation Authority (LTA) 
financial audit results and all other information the TOC has to date, the TOC hereby finds 
the Authority is proceeding in accordance with the M2 Plan. 
 
Also, in accordance with Ordinance No. 3, Section 10, Paragraph 2, I certify that the M2 
revenues, through fiscal year ending June 30, 2016, have been spent in compliance with 
the M2 Transportation Ordinance and Investment Plan. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Eric Woolery, Chair 
Measure M Taxpayer Oversight Committee 
Orange County Auditor-Controller 
 

ATTACHMENT A 


